














Public housing authorities house the 
nation’s most vulnerable populations, 
and have done so for more than 70 
years. PHAs own and manage millions of 
homes for families, veterans, persons with 
disabilities and seniors. 

Public housing authorities are crisis and 
recovery experts. During the COVID-19 
pandemic, PHAs have kept families 
housed and safe. They support struggling 
families, adjust rent payments, provide 
internet access and food relief, and partner 
with their local health departments to get 
their high-risk residents vaccinated. As our 
nation recovers, they’ll continue to help 
by managing and administering federal 
rental assistance and providing counseling 
services to millions of families having 
trouble paying the rent and the bills. 

Public housing authorities lead the 
fight against homelessness by providing 

permanent affordable housing and 
services. PHAs administer the Housing 
Choice Voucher (HCV) program with 
their landlord partners, and provide rental 
assistance to nearly 2.2 million low-
income families, and work closely with 
Veterans Affairs to provide wrap-around 
services and permanent affordable housing  
to veterans. 

Public housing authorities create and 
preserve affordable housing. To fight the 
current national shortage of 7.2 million 
affordable and available rental homes, 
PHAs and their partners use an array of 
tools, including the Rental Assistance 
Demonstration program, the Community 
Development Block Grant program, the 
HOME Investment Partnership program, 
the Low-Income Housing Tax Credit, 
and Choice Neighborhoods to develop 
affordable housing in their communities.


